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To: Queensland Clubs
From: Footbhall Queensland
Subject: Filming Platform Standards for 2023

Date: April 20, 2023

Dear Clubs

Football Queensland would like to update all Queensland clubs regarding filming platform
standards as outlined in the Filming Platform Guide which has been updated for the 2023 season.

Filming platforms that are permanently fixed and meet the criteria in the Filming Platform Guide are
permitted for use and covered by insurance with Football Queensland.

Whilst previously only fixed and permanent scaffolds were to be used by clubs, for the 2023 year,
insurance coverage in relation to the Public and Products Liability Policy, for the purposes of
viewing and filming football, will be in place for temporary structures only if either of the helow
two conditions is met:

1. The below three conditions are met in relation to the temporary structure:

e The temporary structure is provided by a third party; and

¢ The temporary structure is installed by a third party; and

o The Club obtains and provides to FQ a copy of the Certificate of Currency from the
provider/installer of the temporary structure. We recommend that this Certificate of
Currency provides a minimum of $20m of Public and Products Liakility coverage.

2. The temporary structure is converted into a fixed structure:

o Tempeorary structure —means any constructed or erected structure for the purpose of a
viewing platform or filming football. Temporary structures do not include fixed structures.

e Fixed structure —a structure is deemed to be fixed when the structured is fixed in place by
bolts, concrete, or another fixed method and remains in place.

Additionally included in the updated Foothall Queensland Filming Platform Guide are the specific
structural dimensions and requirements for clubs participating in FQ's Premier competitions
(National Premier Leagues Queensland and Football Queensland Premier League 1& 2
competitions).

For further information and guides pertaining to club infrastructure, please visit the Facility Guides
available on the Football Queensland Club Support Hub. Clubs requiring further assistance or that
are looking to install new temporary filming platform infrastructure are to email Ryan on
infrastructure@footballqueensland.com.au to discuss.
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